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Nashua Cemetery Association Trustees, Russ Leonard, Susan Chadwick, 
Dick Widhu and Ellen McCormick shepherded several projects during the 
past fiscal year.  From graffiti removal in the older part of the cemetery and 
granite marker re-engraving in the Memorial Garden, to major maintenance 
on the fence – welding and painting – repairs are ongoing.  Walls have 
been shored up and trees pruned.  New signs replaced old on the 
fencing.  We are indebted to Jim Thorpe, who continues to do yeoman duty 
keeping our historic cemetery tidy. 

The Association updated the Memorial Garden brochure (available in the 
rack at the back of the church and the link) with beautiful photos by Russ 
Leonard and technical help from John Burkitt and Tina Marshman.  The 
Memorial Garden was pruned last fall by a corps of congregational 
volunteers and a successful Cemetery Open House was held May 5 
attended by members of the church as well as several interested Nashuans 
including two Aldermen. 

 Two Memorial Garden sites were reserved/sold last year, as noted in the 
Treasurer’s Report.   

 The Treasurer’s Report, attached, will be amended after the date of the 
Annual Meeting to reflect actual balance figures. 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 Ellen McCormick, President 

Nashua Cemetery Association 

 


